
Illinois State University
Civil Service Council (CSC) Meeting

March 1, 2016
Present: Amanda Smith, Amy Witzig, Barb Arbogast, Bob Blythe, Daniel Enomoto, Dara Gibson, Diana Nelson, Glen Dawson, Kristen Grimes, Lois Soeldner, Patti Hoit, Patti Munster, Rachel Menken, Tom Cotton 

Guests: Jan Cook
Not Present: Rick Marr 
The meeting was called to order at 12:05 p.m. by        Lois Soeldner, Chair, in the Spotlight Room of the Bone Student Center.
Minutes of the February 16, 2016 were approved as corrected.
Treasurer report: Glen Dawson sent quarterly reports via email just before the meeting.  Will discuss at next meeting.   
Chair Comments: Lois reported guest speaker, 
Tammy Carlson, HR, will speak March 15 on the Department of Labor (DOL) proposed rule change to the Fair Labor Standards Act (FLSA).

Standing Reports:

Open Line - Kristen Grimes reported she’s waiting on information on some upcoming articles.   
Human Resources – Colette Homan was not present.
EAC – Rick Marr was not present
Annuitants – Jan Cook advised us all to pay attention to the two versions of the purposed pension buyback bill in which funds may come out of GR and not SURS, which is underfunded.  This is a viable possibility.  She also advised us of possible spousal and dependent benefit cuts.  The state cannot cut an employee’s benefits, this does not include spousal/dependent benefits.  These cuts could make a significant difference, keep watch.
Committee Reports:

Donut Sale – Lois Soeldner said the date is not final but looking at late March/April.
Food Drive – Tom Cotton will contact Jackie, Western Avenue Food Pantry and plan for April food drive.  Tom will provide Amanda with updated information for flyer.  Tom will look at sights for boxes and work with Bob Blick, former member, who has volunteered to help.
New business –  
Amanda Smith reported that on March 14 nominations for this year’s Civil Service Council elections will open.  You may nominate yourself or others.  Details are posted on website.  Amanda will send email letting all know what positions are open.

Lois provided a recap of what’s going on with other state universities.  Chicago State recently gave notice to 900 employees of possible lay-offs.  EIU and WIU are in serious states, as well.   SIU has some issues.  U of I and ISU are steady.  A main reason ISU is steady is our enrollment, both freshmen and transfers.
The meeting was adjourned at 12:58 p.m. following a motion by Bob Blythe and a second by Tom Cotton.    
Respectfully submitted,

Amy Witzig
Reminders: The deadline for submitting materials to the OpenLine is the 25th day of each month. – NOTE: Deadline is subject to change.
Upcoming CSC Meeting Dates:

2016 Dates –March 15, April 5, April 19, May 3, May 17, June 7, June 21
Upcoming CSC Important Dates:
April- food drive
Election nominations- March 14
Next Meeting ~
The next regular Civil Service Council Meeting will be Tuesday, March 15, 2016 in the Spotlight Room at the Bone Student Center
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